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Dear MAM Client,

June is quarter-end so I am keeping this month’s Commentary very short.  We will be sending out quarterly reports by late next week.  In the report I will discuss the performance of the stock market for the quarter and the year, as well as a detailed discussion of the asset classes used by MAM.  I will also preview an effort we will be undertaking during the next two months that could significantly reduce the quantity of mail that you receive from Charles Schwab.

For the fourth consecutive month, the stock market rose in June.  The S & P 500 rose 1.0%, the Nasdaq climbed 2.0%, and the Russell 2000 rose 1.1%.  

The news for the quarter ended June 30, 2003 is even better.  The S & P 500 rose 14.9%, the Nasdaq climbed 21.0%, and the Russell 2000 soared 22.7%.  In a preview of the quarterly report will be sent next week, for the quarter 83% of the MAM portfolios that were in existence for the whole quarter out performed the S & P 500.  The composite return of MAM portfolios was a gain of 16.4%.

The news is also very good for the first six months of 2003.  90% of the MAM portfolios that were in existence for the whole six months, outperformed the 11.5% rise in the S & P 500.  The composite return of MAM portfolios was a gain of 13.2%.

Please email or call if you have any questions or want to discuss your portfolio(s).

Have a happy and safe 4th of July!
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